MINUTES

MCCH COUNCIL MEETING

March 2, 2004

Members present:  Jessie Robinson

Francisca Madrid
Phil Teakell


         Nathan Wallace

Dee Reed

Don Best


         Alan Angel

Susan Lease

Gene Black
                  

         Maria Rodriguez

Staff present:  Alida Brown

Introductions were made.

Nathan reported on the progress of the “George and Nathan Show”.  The “Show” has been developed by the Substance Abuse Committee in order to assure a quick and consistent response to use of illegal substance by Quay County youth.  

· The presentation was made to the Logan School Board with an invitation to present to the teachers

· Presentation was made to the San Jon teachers with a request from them for further information

· Presentation is scheduled with House teachers

· Dr. Reents, Tucumcari Schools, requested that arrangements be made with the site Principals.  That is being scheduled.

Minutes:  Approved as written.  Motion by Nathan, second by Don.

Coordinator Report:  Nothing to report.  No questions.

Committee Reports:

Wellness Committee:  Alida sent around a current list of participants in the Wellness Fair, scheduled for May 8th.  

Old Business:


Environmental Assessment:  Jessie reviewed the decision made at the last Council meeting to forego involvement in the DOH Environmental Assessment due to a tight timetable.  She explained that DOH had responded with a suggestion that the group might want to reconsider because timelines had been pushed forward a month to April 15th.  Jessie polled the MCCH Council Executive Committee and the decision was made to stick with the original decision to decline participation.


Home Visit Program:  Alida reminded the group of the decision to participate with other counties in an effort to apply for CYFD funds for a local home visit program.  Because the timeline was so short, none of the counties were able to get things together quickly enough to apply.

New Business:


Immunization mini-grant:  Alida described the opportunity to apply for a very small amount of money to affect Quay County immunization rates under 2yrs.   The mini-grant has the potential to help the Council develop a committee to work on this issue and/or do a particular activity.  The grant is short-term—money must be spent by September 1st.  Then it is expected there will be another round of funding for perhaps next steps.  Alida asked for those who might be interested in planning in the next two weeks and Dee volunteered.  Alida will ask others and schedule a planning meeting.


CYFD grant:  Noreen and Alida applied for CYFD funds:  Party patrol funds and funds to support the work of the Substance Abuse Committee.


Profile and Plan Review and Approval:  The Profile and Plan must be reviewed and approved at the next Council meeting.  The members present decided the they would like the Executive Committee to review the Profile and Plan and come to the next Council meeting with a recommendation for the membership.


Montoya memo:  Members read the memo from Department of Health Secretary Montoya.  It was decided that is input was required before the next meeting, the Executive Committee would be responsible for providing that.

Member Announcements:  

Susan Lease, ASAP Coalition Director, requested that the members present fill out a Key Informant survey, which will

be used as a basis for a Community Assessment.

Meeting adjourned.

Notes taken and transcribed by Alida.

